
    

  

     

 

 

 
 
 
 
 

 
    

 
 

Our Ref: MGLA120917-6999 
 

28 September 2017 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Dear  
 
 
Freedom of Information Request – Garden Bridge 
 
Thank you for your request for information which the GLA received on 12 September 2017. Your 
request has been dealt with under the Freedom of Information Act 2000. 
 
You asked for: 
 

• Total amount spent relating to procurement of materials or parts for the Garden Bridge; 

• A breakdown of this spending by whether orders were completed/delivered. 
 
The Garden Bridge Trust is an independent charity that was set up under the previous Mayor to 
fundraise for and deliver the Garden Bridge. The Garden Bridge Trust is responsible for the 
money spent on the project.  
 
It previously published a breakdown of the public funding expenditure in June 2016, at:  
 
https://www.gardenbridge.london/news/article/public-funding-expenditure-breakdown.  
 
Transport for London (TfL) has also published information about its expenditure on the Garden 
Bridge project:  
 
http://content.tfl.gov.uk/tfl-gb-expenditure-31-august-2016.pdf.  
 
The Garden Bridge Trust has told the Mayor that it will account for every line of expenditure as 
it winds up its operations in accordance with the Companies Act. If you require further 
information regarding the project and its expenditure, you should contact the Garden Bridge 
Trust, which is currently winding up its operations.  
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If you have any further questions relating to this matter, please contact me, quoting the 
reference at the top of this letter.  

 
 
Yours sincerely  
 
 
 
Paul Robinson 
Information Governance Officer 
 
If you are unhappy with the way the GLA has handled your request, you may complain using the 
GLA’s FOI complaints and internal review procedure, available at: 
https://www.london.gov.uk/about-us/governance-and-spending/sharing-our-
information/freedom-information  
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